MINUTES  OF MEETING  MANNERING  PARK  PRECINCT  COMMITTEE INC.
On June 20th 2016.


       At Mannering Park Community Hall

Meeting opened 7.00pm. Attendance: Trevor Masters, Andrew Whitbourne,  George Murray, Norma  Hasthorpe-Gates, Ian Carr, Bruce Edgell, Maggie Meklem,  Peter Meklem, Judy Whitbourne(9)   Apologies:  Sue Murray, Trevor Wrightson, Neil Wynn, Bob Fitton, Annabel Fitton, Peter Gates.
MINUTES FROM PREVIOUS MEETING  - 16th May 2016
MOVED for acceptance (George Murray) SECONDED (Trevor Masters) CARRIED

BUSINESS ARISING/PROGRESS REPORTS
Item 1: Vales Point Reserve (ongoing) –  Allan Cibilic, Section Manager for Natural Areas met with Mannering Park Precinct Committee Members, A Whitbourne, N Wynn and I Carr to discuss the works to be carried out at the pool area.
1. Sandstones blocks will be stabilized.

2. Salt resistant grass to be laid to stabilize beach.

3. Installation of a ramp for the disabled.

4. The missing metal groin will be replaced to stop the migration of stones into the pool.
Work commenced 2nd week of June.
Item 2: Shared pathway (ongoing) –  Lobbing of council to progress the pathway onto the shared pathway northern area strategic  plan. Seek support from new Federal Member for Shortland after July elections.
Item 3: Eaton’s Hardware entry/exit on Ruttleys Rd (ongoing) – Intersection , new driveway and gates completed and  in use. Requirements of the DA for onsite works have not been completed.
Motion, Moved (Andrew Whitbourne) SECONED (Ian Carr) : Mannering Park Precinct Committee write to Central Coast Council Aministrator asking if works required under DA are to be completed. Carried

ACTION: Letter to Mr Ian Reynolds, CCC Administrator.
Item 5: Drainage (ongoing) – 
Dunvegan Street – Central Coast Council is aware that there is a drainage issue on Dunvegan St. The issue is considered to be a low priority with limited funds available. Regular inspections will be carried out.
Cnr Gymea & Vales – This issue is also considered to be a low priority. The work will be incorporated with the upgrade of Vales Rd, planned for 2019/2020 financial year.
Item 6: Chain Valley Colliery Trust Fund (ongoing) – A letter was sent to Mr Ian Reynolds detailing the history of the VPA and the lack of council co-operation since 2012. Yasmin Catley (State MP) and Margaret McDonald-Hill (Chain Valley Colliery) support the letter. It is also noted that council have never acknowledged the nominations for the community consultative committee.
Item 9:  Oval amenities security and maintenance (ongoing) –  
ACTION:  Cleaning of gutters due Oct 2016.
Item 12: Shared pathway maintenance (Close item) – Council staff have now completed the shared pathway maintenance near sailing club. The Waverly Rd exit/entry to path has been cleared, thanks to a local gentleman.
Item 14: Children’s play equipment at the oval and amenities (From Item 4 Recreation area Master Plan) (ongoing) – Staff are preparing their forward planning for all projects next year. This will include scheduling with the community. It is anticipated that this will occur towards the end of this year or early next year. Brett Sherar will advise when community consultation with the community is required by council.
ACTION: Future follow up.
CORRESPONDENCE
MOVED for acceptance (A Whitbourne) SECONDED (G Murray)    CARRIED
TREASURER’S REPORT
1st January 2016 to 20th June 2016
SUPPER CLUB

Credit balance Jan 1st 2016.           $123.95
Income Supper jar March
          $ 11.20

Income Supper jar May                    $28.10

Total
                                                 $163.25
Expenditure                                        $ Nil
Total 20th June 2016.                        $163.25


ADMINISTRATION ACCOUNT
Credit balance 1st Jan 2016            $679.23
Income – Interest                             $     .05
Loan Sports & Rec                           $300.00

Total                                                  $979.28
Expenditure – Hall rental              $69.30

Public Liability Insurance              $577.61

Total Expenditure                          $646.91

Total 20th June 2016                      $332.38
MOTION:Treasurer’s Report be accepted (Bruce Edgell)  SECONDED  (Andrew Whitbourne) CARRIED
Application to Council has been submitted for a Neighbourhood Activation Grant.

Chain Valley Bay Colliery has also been approached for a donation.
NEW BUSINESS
a)   Delta. Boundary mowing ceased. The lack of mowing of Power Station grounds is now a concern. Fire hazard and poor appearance.
MOTION: Moved (Andrew Whitbourne) SECONDED (Ian Carr) Mannering Park Precinct Committee write to the management of Vales Point Power Station stating our concern and disappointment at their action. Carried.
ACTION: Letter to Delta.

b) Curve and Guttering, Vales Rd.(item c. May general business) Council has responded to Precinct’s letter. This area is a low priority and council does not have any plans in the future for curve and guttering.
c)  Membership. Membership fees are now due. Fees are $5 per member. Welcome to our new members, Maggie & Peter Meaklem and Norma Hasthorpe-Gates also wishing Trevor Wrightson a speedy recovery.
COMMUNITY REPORTS
Chain Valley Colliery Community Consultative Committee – No report this month.
Tidy Towns– full report on file
Hall Committee – No report
Sports Committee –  No report
Men’s Shed –  No report
Delta Forum – No report this month.
Meeting closed  8pm                       NEXT MEETING: Monday 18thJuly 2016
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